	[image: image1.png]



	
	Daily Brief

	Friday July 20, 2007
20070720-0
	
	CEO Roger Snoble

 

	[image: image2.jpg]America’s ;-i‘/ Best




In this issue:

· U.S. House of Representatives set to vote on transportation spending bill for Fiscal Year 2008
· State Budget Update
· Media Attends the “Go Metro To The Circus” Event
· Media Notified of Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Construction Update
· Next Week’s Procurement Postings
· Upcoming CEO Meeting and Events


	U.S. House of Representatives set to vote on transportation spending bill for Fiscal Year 2008

The full U.S. House of Representatives is slated to consider its Transportation and Housing & Urban Development Appropriations bill for Fiscal Year 2008 next Monday, with final votes expected Tuesday or Wednesday.  As noted in previous Daily Briefs, the bill includes the subway tunneling provision sponsored by Congressman Waxman, along with $80 million for the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension, $16.7 million in Small Starts funding to expand our successful Metro Rapid program and formula funding for a number of federal transportation programs such as the Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality Program that benefit Metro.  Metro Government Relations staff is closely monitoring Congressional consideration of all transportation spending bills and will provide a timely update next week on the outcome of the House vote.

State Budget Update

Last night, the Assembly passed its version of a State Budget.  The Senate began deliberation on the budget late this afternoon.  The Assembly also approved a measure implementing various categories of Proposition 1B.  The following summarizes the Assembly action.

The cuts to transportation funding are in the transportation trailer bill SB 79.  That measure implements the $1.3 billion cut from the Public Transportation Account.  There is also a provision which apparently restores $200 million in PTA revenues.  The trailer bill allows half of all future year spillover to be allocated to the PTA.  This is done through the creation of a special fund into which all future spillover revenues would be deposited.  Half of the spillover would then be allocated to the general fund for school bus operations, regional center transportation and debt service.  The other half would be allocated to the PTA.  The funds allocated to the PTA would then be sub-allocated 67% to the State Transit Assistance program and 33% to the State Transportation Improvement Program.  This may be the one bright spot in the budget in that it is at least some modest form of protection for the spillover and reconfigures the formula to provide more funding for transit operations.  Normally PTA funds are split 50/50 between the STIP and the PTA.  It appears there are no ongoing general fund obligations of the PTA which was recently considered in budget negotiations.  The budget leaves very little room for project allocations in the State Transportation Improvement Program

The Proposition 1B Bond Implementation bill is SB 88 and contains the following provisions.
· Allocates transit funding according to the provisions contained in AB 901 (Nunez) which was supported by the Metro Board of Directors.  This provision does not allow for the California Transportation Commission to have a role in allocating public transit funds. 
· Allocates transit security funding 60% to transit agencies via the STA, 25% ($250 million) to waterborne transit, 15% to commuter rail.  The Board had supported AB 1350 which allocates transit security funds according to the STA formula.  This provision is similar to AB 1350 with the notable exception that funds were carved out for the creation of a waterborne transit system in the Bay Area. 
· Establishes a competitive process for the $1 billion goods movement related air quality funding from Proposition 1B. 
· SB 88 does not address the State and Local Partnership Program or the $2 billion for Goods Movement Projects. 

As of the writing of this brief, the Senate is considering the Assembly’s versions of the budget and the measures are falling short of the two-thirds votes needed to approve a budget.  The Assembly has adjourned.  At this point in the process if the Senate does not agree to the Assembly version of the budget then the impasse will continue.  The Senate could pass its own version of a budget and transmit it back to the Assembly, however, the Assembly is not in session to consider an alternative.  The Senate will remain in session in case Senators wish to reconsider their votes.

Media Attends the “Go Metro to the Circus” Event
Metro, Amtrak and Metrolink today partnered together for a special promotion to encourage circus lovers throughout Southern California to use public transportation to “The Greatest Show On Earth, Ringling Bros. and Barnum & Bailey Circus”, performing in Los Angeles from July 18-22.  Around 300 school children show-up at Union Station where they were entertained by circus clowns.  The three transit agencies offer commuters a $5 discount on circus ticket if they show a valid media fare at the box office.  Cable TV and print news media attended today’s event.

Media Notified of Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Construction Update

Media Relations distributed a news release this afternoon noting that Metro construction crews will be resurfacing First Street on several areas between State and Dacotha in Boyle Heights, beginning Monday, July 23 to Wednesday, July 25.  Construction hours will be from 6 p.m. to 6 a.m. as the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension continues to move forward.  The work will include grinding away the existing surface, followed by resurfacing with asphalt and repainting road markings in the following order; First, between State and Cummings streets; First between Breed and Chicago streets; First between Mathews and Fickett streets; intersection of First and Mott streets and last, First and Dacotha streets.

Residents and motorists should be aware that there will be temporary no stopping zones in this areas, and traffic will be reduced to one lane at each direction.  Cones, electronic boards and flaggers will help to direct vehicle and pedestrian traffic to reduce impact to the community.  Access to homes, businesses and emergency vehicles will be maintained at all times.

Next Week’s Procurement Postings
RFP for Regional Disparity Study

Metro will release a Request for Proposals to procure the services of a consultant to design and deliver a DBE Program-related Regional Disparity Study for the Southern California area.  Metro is issuing the RFP on behalf of a consortium of transit agencies (Metro, OCTA, SANDAG and SCRRA).  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from July 23 through October 25, 2007.

This study is required as a result of the May 2005 ruling by the U.S. Court of Appeals for the 9th Circuit and recent guidance from the U.S. Department of Transportation.  The study will seek to determine whether or not discrimination or its effects exist in the transportation contracting industry in the Southern California region.
Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Tommye Williams, Contract Administration Manager, at (213) 922-1051.

Upcoming CEO Meeting and Events
Next week I will be meeting individually with Director Fleming, and Supervisors Burke, Knabe, and Yaroslavsky.  I will also meet with Senators Kevin Murray and Gloria Romero.  I will also be participating in the "2 Million Manhours Safety Celebration" for the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Project, and the Reception for the California Transportation Commission.
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